Minutes of the Recluse Community Trust

February 24, 2008
Board Members present:  Amber Loetscher, Amory Hubbard, Jerry Means, Mike Manor, Billee Hackett, Lexi Bulkley, Cate Loetscher, Nancy Sorenson, Kathy Spellman, Sue Wallis, Marilyn Mackey.

The meeting was called to order by Board President Marilyn Mackey

Agenda:  The Board Agenda was reviewed and the following items were added:  

Annual Budget

Board policies for voting in new board members

Communication with the community:  Community meeting or newsletter

Amber moved to approve the expanded agenda, Cate seconded the motion and it passed.
Secretary’s Report: The report was reviewed. Corrections were made.  Amory moved to approve the minutes, Amber seconded the motion and it passed. 

Treasurer’s Report: Since there have been no changes from the previous meeting, no treasurers report was presented. Kathy went over the information on CDs.  Lexi moved that the $120,000.00 should be split and half be put into the CD at Bank of Gillette at 3.03 % and the other half in the money market currently at 3% at the Bank of Gillette, and the $20,000.00 in the money market at the First National Bank be left where it is. Cate seconded the motion and it passed. Kathy asked Sue if she had paid the annual $25.00 fee required of non profits to the Secretary of States Office.  Sue said she would pay this right away.  Lexi moved to reimburse Sue the $25.00 fee if she would pay it.  Jerry seconded the motion and it passed.
Old Business:   

Executive Directors Report:  Sue reported that J Scull contractors will not accept our project.  Sue has a name of another contractor in Rapid City that Sue has not called.  The name of a company in Hulett was also given to her.  Sue said that she agrees with Marilyn that we should not have the attorney work on the property line issue until we know how much land we are going to need for the septic system.  Then we can get that done all at the same time.

Committee Reports:

Septic Committee Report:  Tron and Fred.  Tabled       

Annual report and Newsletter Committee: (Communications with the Community) Sharon, Kathy, and Sue. Sue would like to hold off on the newsletter and annual report until we have a contractor and some progress on the ground.  There was concern that folks in the community want to know what is happening concerning the building.  In light of this, the following motion was made by Lexi:  To develop a short one page report that can be run off in time for the community benefit which will take place on Sunday, March 2.  Kathy seconded the motion and it passed.  Sue agreed to send a draft to Sharon.  Kathy and Sharon will add or change the draft as necessary and Sharon will make 100 copies for the Sunday event.     

Board Training:  Nancy reported that Bill Taylor will do a training program for us any Saturday in March for the cost of mileage at 501/2 cents per mile.  It was decided that we will have the training on March 15 from noon until 4:00 PM.  We will start with a pot luck lunch.  We will ask Bill to print the handouts and the hand book without binders.  Nancy will get back with Bill.  
Project progress:  Marilyn passed out the estimate from Rosebud Log Homes.  The estimate includes the breakdown of various costs, but does not include demolition of the roof, any work on the foundation, dirt work sewer system, or well.  Total Estimated cost:  $385,197.90. Mike Manor asked about saving the brands on the ceiling that are placed to form 1976.  Sue said that the board had discussed charging $100.00 for anyone who wanted to put their brand on a new ceiling. Discussion continued about the estimate.  Kathy reminded the board that we have an engineers report from PCA Engineering that addresses the foundation.  Marilyn had not been aware of this report. Sue mentioned that in preliminary discussions upright logs had been considered that would support the entire roof, taking the pressure from the old building. Marilyn also said that Rosebud log homes said that bonding would add 2 to 4% to the total cost of the building. Kathy asked if the water at the Recluse Hall will have to be periodically tested.  Cate responded that it may be necessary to use bottled water for consumption.   
Cate moved to go forward with Rosebud log homes to try to get a commitment and a contract.  Mike seconded the motion and it passed.  

Sue said that John of J. Scull Construction gave her the name and phone number of another contractor who might be interested in our project.  She asked if the board wanted her to contact that party.  It was agreed that it would be OK to call that person, but that the board would move forward with Rosebud Log Homes if they continue to be interested.    

New business: 
Orientation of New Board Members:  Marilyn went through the board handbook with the new board members.  Since there is some duplication in the handbook, Nancy was appointed to reorganize the handbook by the next meeting so that redundant and obsolete materials can be discarded. Board members were asked to be sure to bring their board materials next meeting so all the handbooks are the same.  

Annual Budget:  Lexi moved to table the 2008 budget discussion until April when Fred, chairman of the finance committee, is home.  Nancy seconded the motion and it passed. 

Board Policy:  Nancy suggested that it might be a good idea to write up the voting guidelines that were used recently to elect new board members as a board policy so that we would remember how it was done. Nancy agreed to write procedures up in policy form, so the policy can be voted on at the next meeting. 

Next meeting: Marilyn will e-mail the board of the date of the next meeting pending the response of Rosebud Log Homes, or any other potential contractors.  
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